ST. CLAIR COLLEGE OF APPLIED ARTS AND TECHNOLOGY

MINUTES 

of the 

367TH FULL BOARD MEETING OF THE BOARD OF GOVERNORS

Held on Tuesday, April 26th, 2005 at 7:15 p.m.

In the Board Room, #342, Board Room, 2000 Talbot Road, West, Windsor, Ontario 

PRESENT:





Ms. K. Bevan




Mr. L. Browning




Mr. B. Cutler




Ms. T. Di Simone




Mr. J. Hatch




Mr. J. Mallory




Mr. V.Marcotte, Chair-Elect




Mr. R. Marentette






Ms. K. Mingay




Mr. L. Olszewski




Ms. C. Pare




Mr. R. Shaw





Dr. J. Strasser, President





Ms. M. Urquhart




Mr. J. Wickett, Chair




Ms. P. Williams



Also Present:




Mr. M. Benoit, Chair, Business and Technology, Thames 



Campus




Mr. E. P. Chant, Editor, Saint Student Newspaper




Ms. D. Church, Director, Curriculum and Program Design




Ms. P. France, CIO and Corporate Secretary




Ms. S. Garant, Board Secretary




Ms. J. Harris, Executive Director, Student Support Systems




Dr. L. Kanary, Vice-President, Innovation & Technology 



Development




Mr. S. Keats, President, Student Athletic Association




Ms. L. Logan, Vice-President, Finance & Corporate Services




Ms. P. McFarlane, Principal, Thames Campus






Ms. M. Walsh, President, Student Representative Council, 



Observer




Mr. J. Wilson, Director, Continuing Education


ABSENT:





Ms. C. Melnyk

A quorum of the Board of Governors in attendance and the Notice of Meeting and the Agenda having been duly sent to all Board members, the meeting was declared regularly constituted.  A copy of the Notice of Meeting/Agenda is attached as Appendix ‘A’.


Mr. Jim Wickett chaired the meeting and Ms. Garant was the Recording Secretary.

1.0 Adoption of the Agenda and Declaration of Conflict of Interest


Before adopting the agenda, the following items were noted:

· A Board member suggested deferring Item 4.5 “College Site Plans for South, Thames and Wallaceburg Campuses” to allow time for the Board to review.
· The Chair indicated that Item 4.6, “Board Volunteer Recruitment Update” was incorporated into the In-Camera meeting that took place prior to this meeting and would therefore be deleted from this agenda.


There were no conflicts of interest declared and it was therefore,





RESOLVED THAT the agenda




be adopted as amended.

2.0 Approval of Minutes of the March 29, 2005 Full Board Meeting


Having no corrections, omissions or deletions noted, it was therefore,





RESOLVED THAT the Board approve the





Full Board Minutes of the March 29, 2005





Meeting, as distributed.
3.0 Constituent Reports 


Dr. Strasser introduced Mr. S. Keats, newly elected President of the 
Student Athletic Association, to the Board of Governors and those 
constituent members in attendance.  The Board then congratulated Mr. 
Keats and he indicated his term would begin May 1, 2005 and run for one 

year, until April 30, 2006.  Mr. Keats indicated that only one of the 
executive is from the previous year, therefore the SAA Executives are new 
to the positions.


Ms. Walsh stated that she was acclaimed President of the Student 
Representative Council for another term, beginning May 1, 2005 and 
ending April 30, 2006.



These items concluded the constituent reports.

4.0 Education/Information Items

4.1 Request for Program Approval for an Ontario College Advanced Diploma in Business Administration – Professional Golf Management



Ms. McFarlane spoke to this item and informed the Board that 
this program is one of six in Canada that has the Canadian 
Professional Golf Association designation which is a very prestigious


endorsement.  This approval came on March 15, 2005, 
indicating that the program regulatory requirements had been met.  
According to 
Ms. McFarlane, this program concept was presented to 
the Board at 
the 2003 Fall Retreat.  Administration was given the 
Board’s approval, in principle, to proceed with the research and 
development 
necessary to make this program a reality for a start up 
forecasted for
the Fall of 2005.


Various Board members had questions about the initial cost of 
the program and whether other existing programs could also be 
incorporated into launching this successful initiative.






Ms. McFarlane responded that various businesses have come 
forward with the offer of trees for the facility and other items to help 
in defraying costs.  In addition she stated that the landscaping 
students at the College had been successful in having their concepts 
for a 3
hole golf lab accepted for the implementation.  The outlay for 
this lab is forecasted at approximately $111,000.00 over a five year 
term.  Ms. McFarlane explained that the proposal before the Board is 
a worse case scenario with very conservative numbers.  The 
community/public response to such a program has been extremely 
positive with offers of partnerships and sponsorships coming from 
various golf courses in the Southwest region, including the Ridgetown 
Curling and Golf Club, which has offered to become our “host” club.  
All indications are that cost recovery for this program should be 
rather soon after initial delivery and risks appear 
minimal.


Other colleges offering this program have demonstrated a 
willingness to collaborate on course curriculum, which is essential to 
standardizing the skills acquired by graduates across Canada.



There are already 63 applicants to fill between 25 or 30 
classroom seats for fall 2005.  A copy of the proposal is attached as 
Item 4.1 of the minutes.


As recommended by Administration it was





RESOLVED THAT the Board approve





the delivery of an Ontario College Advanced




Diploma program in Business Administration –





Professional Golf Management.

4.2 Request for Program Approval to Deliver an Ontario College Certificate in – Performing Arts Preparation.




As this program was previously approved, in principle, by the 


Board at the fall 2003 Board Retreat, this program comes before 


the Board after completion of the standard market research and 


program development for delivery in the Fall of 2005.






Upon reviewing and selecting students into the three year 


Music Theatre program, it became apparent, throughout the audition 

portion for the selection process, that applicants were lacking in basic 


skills and also needed the tools to assist them in preparing a 



comprehensive portfolio to display their talents in applying to an 


educational institution or employer.




The delivery of a preparatory program will not only assist in 


this process but will be key in allowing students time to explore the 


various streams available to them in the performing arts industry, 


whether it be singing, dancing, acting or the more technical side of 


the entertainment spectrum, such as lighting, sound, set design, etc.




As a way of defraying costs, the Ursuline College in Chatham 


has generously offered the College the use of its 300 seat theatre.  


This theatre would house the lab portion of instruction, while the 


theory portion would be delivered, in classrooms, at the Thames 


Campus site.  




The Board was assured that the initial start up to this 



program will involve minimal risk to the College and the costs 



associated with all new program offerings have been included in the 


budget.  It was therefore,






RESOLVED THAT the Board approve






delivery of this Ontario College 






Certificate in – Performing Arts Preparation,






commencing in the fall of 2005.




A copy of this proposal is attached to minutes as Item 4.2.

4.3 Request for New College Certificate – Web Design




Ms. Harris presented this initiative to the Board and explained 


that its offering was requested by both current and former students 


who felt the need to acquire additional skills and training in the web 


design field.  This part-time certificate can be earned through our 


Continuing Education division and courses would be delivered as 


early as next fall.  The certificate consists of six courses, totaling 336 


hours of instruction.



In response to a Board member’s inquiry as to the offering of 


courses for such small numbers of students, as listed in the proposal 


document, Ms. Harris responded that the registered numbers were 


deliberately set at a very conservative margin. If the numbers are too 


low to justify 
the cost of delivery, the course would be delayed 


starting until the next term.




Mr. J. Wilson explained to Board members that since the 


life span of most computer software programs is limited, 



the numbers over a three year term, in the projections, were very 


conservative. Over the course of time the financial risk to the 



institution is minimal and any investment in offering this certificate 


should be profitable.



It was then,





RESOLVED THAT the Board approve the 






delivery of the College Certificate in Web 






Design to begin September 2005.




A copy of this proposal is attached as Item 4.3 to the 



minutes.

4.4 Request for Program Approval for Three (3) New College Certificates in Web Development – PHP, JAVA and Visual Basic



Ms. Harris presented these new part-time certificate offerings 


to the Board and indicated that the three disciplines share a common 


core of courses which total 252 classroom/lab hours of instruction.  


Upon completion of the common core, students can decide which 


specialized area they would like to pursue, based on their individual 


needs or on the nature of the work they perform.




Both the JAVA and Visual Basic streams require the 



completion of three additional courses to complete certificate 



requirements, whereas the PHP designation requires a four course 


completion after the completion of the common core of courses 


(between 392 and 448 hrs. respectively, in total contact hours of 


instruction).




Requests have come from our College graduates in full time 


computer programs, as well as previous continuing education 



students, to offer these certificates in order to maintain and upgrade 


their skill levels in these various technical languages.  




After assuring the Board that the risk and cost of offering 


these part-time certificates meets the industry standards and do not 


pose major risks and also that the College strives to accommodate 


those students who begin pursuing a certificate the opportunity to 


complete the requirements, over time, which was of particular 



concern to one Board member, it was therefore,





RESOLVED THAT the Board approve






delivery of these three certificates in Web






Development – JAVA, PHP and Visual Basic






to beginning, September 2005 through the 






Continuing Education Division.




A copy of this proposal is attached to the minutes as Item 


4.4.
4.5 College Site Plans for South, Thames and Wallaceburg Campuses



Having received the information report which included site 


plans and background information at this time, it was suggested that 


this item be deferred until the next meeting to allow members time to 

review the information and formulate any comments or questions 


they may have.






RESOLVED THAT the Board defer






this item for discussion at the next 






meeting of the Full Board, May 31, 






2005.




A copy of these site plans are attached as Item 4.5.

4.6 Board Volunteer Recruitment Update




This item was deleted from this agenda, since the Board



was given the update at the In-Camera meeting that immediately 


preceeded the Full Board meeting.

4.7 Chatham Update




Dr. Strasser requested that the Board table this item for 


discussion at the May 10, 2005 Committee of the Whole 



Meeting, in Chatham.



It was therefore






RESOLVED THAT the Board table






“The Chatham Update” for the May 10,






2005 Committee of the Whole Meeting,






to be held in Chatham.
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